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Welcome!  
Camp Beech Cliff couldn’t exist without the hard work of our volunteer boards. 
Board members give their time and resources in support of our mission. 
Welcome to incoming Directors: Owen Craighead, Shelia Green, Stephen Palazola; 
and Trustees: Claudine Lurvey and Ryan Shultz. A heartfelt thank you to our 
outgoing board members Kristen Goodwin, Marie Griffith, and Mary McCall.

Board of Trustees
John Fitzpatrick, Chair

David Hales, Vice-Chair
Josephine Iannelli, Secretary

Kerri Dowdell
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Gail Amalia Barth Katz
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Ryan Shultz
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Sally Kellogg, Honorary
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Senior Staff
Debra Deal, President/Executive Director

John Brown, Director of Finance
Jamie Whitehead, Director of Development

Jim Daigle, Director of Buildings and Grounds
John Izenour, Director of Operations
Carol Perreault, Office Administrator
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Our Mission: Camp Beech Cliff MDI enriches the lives of 
people of all ages through its summer camps, year-round 

outdoor education, and recreation programs inspiring 
personal growth, connections among people, and an 

appreciation of the natural world.



Unpacking Summer
A Message from our Executive Director
Before summer started, a young teen 
asked me: Who could ever replace 
Sylvie? (This was said with an anxious 
tone implying that CBC would be in 
trouble without our former Camp 

Director).  And then he added: Thank goodness Mike’s back.  
As I reflect on the past year, I am celebrating the new and 
the old. I am happy to report that change and tradition 
have joined hands and CBC continues to thrive as a place 
of strength and support for our campers and families.

One reason to celebrate was the hiring of our new Camp 
Director, Matt Cornish. Conducting a national search with 
the search committee, we hired Matt, an experienced 
camp professional from Connecticut who moved here 
with his wife, Melissa, and their baby Imogen. Arriving 
in February, the coldest time of the year in Maine, he 
immediately jumped into the thick of it – finalizing the 
summer camp program before registration opened in 
March; hiring 65 summer staff; and running programs in 
the spring to keep our partnership with the local school 
system strong. 

Included in this newsletter is also the celebration of 
having camp artist extraordinaire Mike Duffy working 

here as the Arts Program Head for 
twenty years. All successful camps 
have long-standing traditions, and 
nobody does it better than Mike 
in offering the campers the highly 

sought after camper bucks and staff cards, Ecky the 
friendly waterfront dragon, and the secret elevator that 
will convey only the luckiest of campers up the waterfront 
hill.

When I consider what makes a camp great, I know 
that one of the keys to our success is our staff and 
the volunteers who are all committed to giving every 
camper a great summer experience. When you look at 
our financial page, you’ll see that 73% of CBC’s personnel 
expenses go to staffing our programs. Hiring and training 
young people (and Mike Duffy!) are the backbone of 
CBC’s programs. Because of your investment in CBC, we 
had a great camp season. Matt, Mike, and so many other 
committed staff helped to make this happen and you will 
see pictures and articles throughout this newsletter that 
scream a fun and wonderful SUMMER CAMP! 

I saw a dad at The Grand the other night who said that 
his son cannot wait until next summer to return to CBC. 
Camp is an important part of many children’s lives and 
can make a huge difference when returning to school, 
negotiating peer groups, and finding him or herself in this 
crazy world. This is a place where kids learn more about 
themselves and find a wholesome way to connect to the 
outdoors and to the people around them. Thank you for 
helping to make this possible for hundreds of children 
each summer!



October 2017 November December January 2018 February March

CBC hosted over 
five hundred 
guests at multiple 
weddings set 
among the fall 
colors.

Author Lauren 
Wolk comes to 
discuss her book 
Wolf Hollow with 
Island Readers 
& Writers book 
program with all 
MDI’s 7th graders.

MDI High 
School students 
participating in the 
Island Pathways 
program began 
a multi-week 
teambuiding 
program facilitated 
by CBC staff.

CBC campus is 
put to bed for 
the winter... 
“goodnight docks, 
goodnight rocks, 
goodnight to the 
archery target that 
mocks”.

RockStars adult 
climbing on the 
indoor rock wall 
resumes. Thank 
you to Gary 
Churchill and his 
crew for expanding 
and resetting the 
wall and climbing 
routes!

Camp Beech Cliff 
hosts Bar Harbor 
middle school 
basketball practice 
while their gym 
floor is replaced 
following floods.

CBC welcomes 
Jamie Whitehead 
as Director of 
Development.

Student groups 
from Unity College 
and University of 
Maine use CBC 
as home base 
for outings and 
retreats.

Our pickelball die-
hards return to 
beat John & Jamie 
day after day.

CBC welcomes 
Matt Cornish as 
Camp Director.

Matt jumps right 
in and runs the 
winter vacation 
camp.

Carol Sargent 
takes command at 
the front desk.

Family climbing 
nights finally 
resume for 
many grateful 
snowbound 
families.

Summer Camp 
registration opens 
with a strong (but 
thankfully, not 
overwhelming) 
enrollment.

Camp Director and 
leadership team 
head off to the 
ACA Conference in 
New Hampshire.

Girl Scouts and 
other community 
groups spend days 
on the climbing 
wall and also help 
to get the campus 
re-opened.

CBC Year in Review

Throughout these pages you will find 2018 
trivia questions. Check your answers at: 
campbeechcliff.org/2018newsletter



April May June July August September

The weather 
cooperated 
(mostly) with 
another school 
vacation camp 
week.

CBC overrun 
with high school 
freshman and 
sophomores 
in search of 
teambuilding.

CBC staff head to 
Project Adventure 
to brush up on 
new High Ropes 
skills.

CBC welcomes 12 
chickens as a new 
program begins 
to take shape for 
summer camp.

A raised bed 
camper garden is 
constructed and 
fenced in.

CBC hosts Maine 
Americorp 
volunteers for a 
little teambuilding 
and a lot of wood-
chipping.

Island Pathway 
program with 
MDIHS closes 
out for the year 
with an overnight 
adventure.

Emergency 
services from all 
towns and ANP 
come to CBC 
for Island-wide 
wildfire training 
simulation... A 
helicopter lands on 
the field!!!

Jackson Lab High 
Seas program 
joins us for an 
orientation 
program.

Summer staff 
arrive for 
orientation and 
training. 

First week of 
summer camp. 

CBC campers strut 
their stuff in the 
annual Bar Harbor 
Fourth of July 
parade.

11th Annual Ladies 
who Loonch 
Luncheon and 
Fashion Show.

Appalachian 
Mountain Club 
crosses Echo 
Lake for weekly 
climbing nights.

Frogtown 
Puppeteers does 
not disappoint 
with a great Friday 
performance.

First Annual CBC 
Garden Party.

Nimbus Dance 
Works and Circus 
Superstars 
amaze at evening 
performances 
followings fun-
filled camp weeks.

Summer Soirée 
thank you 
reception for 
CBC donors and 
volunteers.

Last week of 
summer camp.

George Stevens 
Academy, Blue Hill 
Harbor school, 
and others start 
the school year 
off right with 
collaborative 
teamwork and 
teamplay at CBC.

CBC Board of 
Directors and 
Board of Trustees 
retreat.

JAX Computational 
Sciences retreat.

This summer the teen camps began searching 
out secret swim holes beyond MDI...  

Can you identify this lake?  
Best kept secret of Hancock County!



As the staff stood together 
at the end of our first week 

of camp this summer, 
one of the counselors 

asked “Well, Matt, 
how are you 

feeling after your first week at CBC?”  My response was 
simply, “there’s nowhere else I’d rather be.”  Nine more 
weeks of summer camp, and a few months later, and 
that sentiment is as true now as it was in June.  Camp 
Beech Cliff has cast its spell upon me thanks to the 
amazing team of staff I had the honor of working with 
this summer, and most importantly thanks to you: the 
families that are the life of this singularly amazing place 
and the surrounding community.

In fact, that’s the thing that made me want to join the 
CBC family in the first place.  When I had the chance to 
visit and hear of the relationship that exists between 
Camp Beech Cliff and the greater MDI community, I was 
hooked.  According to my wife, Melissa, I came home with 
a new energy she hadn’t seen before.  I knew this was a 
relationship I wanted to be a part of.

In a way, that’s why the work and mission of CBC is so 
important.  It is a place that serves as a blue print for 
what “community” can be.  We strive to be a laboratory 
where our campers and staff are welcome to come as 

they are, be who they are, and experiment with the tools 
of interpersonal connection.  When we succeed, we have 
created a space where campers and adults feel safe, 
are free to take healthy risks, try new things, and can be 
vulnerable with one another.  We have a true community.

While there is great work to be done, it’s clear to me 
that the experiences our campers are having at CBC 
are leading them to becoming well-rounded individuals.  
One of the many ways I see this is the success of our 
Traditional Teen Camp Program.  How exciting that 
the environment of interpersonal connection CBC is 
creating is having an impact as they work toward young 
adulthood.  Today’s campers will set the tone for the 
future development of our communities.  That is one of 
the many reasons “there’s nowhere 
else I’d rather be.”

Photo: Matt pumping up his 
troops for the big ‘last day of 
camp’ capture the flag game. 

Can you guess which team won?

Unity, Community, Connection
A Message from our Camp Director



2018 Summer Camp



Chickens, gardens, pinecones... Oh My!
Can you guess how many eggs our 
chickens produced this summer?



Stopping by the yurt this summer, one would encounter 
any number of different projects that harkened back 
to a simpler time.  Whether using a recycled water 
bottle, plastic straw, and a balloon to create a working 
thermometer, or combing out raw wool to be used in 
felting, our campers experienced a taste of what it was 
like to do things the old-fashioned way: with their own 
two hands.

One highlight of DIY was a week focused on food.  Each 
day Lightning and Quasar campers took on a different 
aspect of a meal they would create together by hand.  
The campers utilized heavy cream and mason jars to 
shake their way to delicious homemade butter, baked 
bread over an open fire, and even carved their own 
butter knives from wood found on our camp grounds.  
In the end, not only did they get to feast upon the fruit 
of their labors, but they also had a new sense of the 
energy that goes into creating the things we eat and the 
tools we use to do so.

Another camper favorite was the addition of a flock of 
12 chickens, and small camp garden.  While the joy of 
throwing a handful of scratch and watching 12 birds 
converge on it was a highlight, our chickens gave our 

campers something more: a sense of where the food 
we eat comes from.  Whether tending to the tomato 
plants, or collecting eggs, our campers gained firsthand 
knowledge of the energy and resources that go into 
putting food on the table.  A valuable lesson as we at 
CBC, and beyond, seek to lessen the impact we have on 
the planet, while providing for its people.  

Why DIY, though? Studies (and now our own 
experiences at CBC) have shown that hands-on projects 
have many benefits: physical benefits like hand-and-eye 
coordination and fine motor control; cognitive benefits 
like creativity and inventiveness; aesthetic benefits like 
the smell and feel of leather, wood, and other natural 
mediums; and perhaps most importantly, emotional 
and social benefits like competence, confidence, and 
respect for oneself, others, and the materials and 
resources at our disposal. 

As we look towards 2019, we’ll work to build upon the 
solid foundation of 2018 as we seek to expand the 
hands-on opportunities for our campers.  Make sure 
you stop by the yurt next summer and get in on the  
Do-It-Yourself action!

Downeast DIYTeaching the Lost Art of Self-Reliance



Can you guess what year this 
photo of Mike was taken?

“ I am looking down at it in shock. Even now, as I’m holding it, 
even though I’m almost fourteen, I am reminded of its magic. It is 
just a piece of paper, but, to me and thousands of other campers, 
it is priceless. It is a Camp Beech Cliff camper buck and this 
particular one is the most special one of all. To a kid, Mount 
Desert Island is magical, with its beautiful landscapes and its 
fresh, cool water. However, of all the magical spots on MDI, CBC 
is the most magical place of all. Imagine being eight years old and 
fake scuba diving at the bottom of the lake for parts of a sunken 
ship or playing soccer for hours and hours on a field that seemed 
to go on forever. Now, imagine being eight and having a counselor 
give you a crisp new blue, red, or orange bill that you can use to 
buy duct tape wallets or ice pops. We had to earn them, of course. 
We all ran around and picked up twenty pieces of trash or carried 
the younger campers’ heavy backpacks up the infinitely steep hill 
from the waterfront, just for the feel of the camperbuck against 
our fingers. For six years, I ran my butt off to earn as many as I 
could, and, to this day, I am glad I did. The 1999 camperbuck is 
the oldest of the old and the rarest of the rare. I still can’t believe I 
have it. All the magic it has is because of its creator, the counselor 
who is depicted on it, Mike Duffy.

 ”
Excerpt of “99 Challenge Fever” by Bella Farkas. You can read her 

entire essay at: campbeechcliff.org/2018newsletter

20 Years of Duffy! = 20 Years of the Camper Buck
Mike Duffy just finished his 20th year as a CBC staff 
member. He has taught a generation of MDI campers 
to love and appreciate arts and crafts.  We couldn’t 
think of a better celebration of his impact at camp than 
provided by this camper...



Teen Adventure Camps





A FANTASTIC 
SUMMER!



Growing up, camp was one of the 
most important inflection points in 
my life. I couldn’t wait for summer, 
to see camp friends, my favorite 
counselors, and try that one challenge 

I didn’t quite master the previous year. At age 17, I was a 
junior counselor, and the next year, a senior counselor. 
Even though I haven’t been back to my camp in years, the 
experiences shared with campers and fellow staff stay 
with me to this day.

Before moving to MDI from New York City, my daughter 
Cece attended CBC for two full summers. The friends 
she made, and the confidence gained at camp eased our 
transition to full-time MDI residents. I grew to understand 
CBC not just as a summer camp, but as a critical resource 
that allows local residents to work long hours in the 
summer, provides a place for local and away kids to 

connect with nature and each other, and is an off season 
recreational facility serving downeast Maine. 

In January 2018, I was honored to formally join the CBC 
family as Director of Development. Hitting the ground 
running in my new role has been made easier by the large 
foundation of support from the CBC community of camper 
families, camper and staff alumni, current and former 
Board members, local businesses, and local and seasonal 
Hancock County residents. 

From the donation jar at our Family Fun Friday events, to 
the “Ladies Who Loonch,” to the support we receive from 
local businesses and our local and seasonal families, the 
CBC community comes together to collectively aid our 
mission to provide year-round outdoor education and 
recreation for kids and people of all ages. 
Thank you!

Can you name the 
counselor Cece 
and her friend  
are racing?

A Roost on MDI
A Message from our Director of Development 



Our GratitudeThe 2018 Circle of Donors
BEECH MOUNTAIN SUMMIT  
($10,000 & HIGHER)
Charlotte T Bordeaux
Charles C Butt
James and Sally Kellogg
Mary McCall and Strick Heilman
Chris and Binkie Orthwein
Alex and Elizabeth Salvi
Mary Clark Webster
Richard and Noelle Wolf

BEECH CLIFFS  
($5,000 TO $9,999) 
Anonymous (2)
Tristram and Ruth Colket
Kerri and Rod Dowdell
Ali and Steven Kassels

BEECH RIDGE  
($2,500 TO $4,999) 
Birgitt and Garold Adams
Jacqueline and John Fitzpatrick
Susan Flach
Francoise Haasch and Rhett 

Jones
Sam Hamill
Thomas and Susan Hodge
Faith Pulis
Peter Scoles and Angela Smith

BEECH HILL  
($1,000 TO $2,499) 
Anonymous (3)
Jane Adams
John and Liz Angelbeck
Debra Deal and Rogier van 

Bakel

David Faust in memory of Bill, 
Arlene, and Susan Faust 

Thomas and Carroll Fernald
Donald and Margot Graves
Judy Holmes and Jim Progin
Carol Jordan in memory of 

Andrew Jordan
Leon D Katz and Gail Amalia 

Barth Katz in honor of 
The birth of Oscar Max Pastor 
The birth of Shiloh Royal 
Waldman 
Jolie and blessings received 
Linda’s Special Birthday

Leon D Katz and Gail Amalia 
Barth Katz in memory of Ron 
Anita Joy Currin

John and Maude March in honor 
of Debra Deal

Clement and Linda McGillicuddy
Tara and Mike McKernan
Eileen and Ethan Miller
Jacqueline Montfort
Margaret & William Morton
Johanna Pasha
Puffin Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
Lucy Bell Sellers
Suzanne Simons
Megan Smith and Dan 

Dendanto
Allison and Steve Sullens
Edward and Laura Sweeney
Howard and Paula Vogel
Kenneth and Carol Weg 
Kim and Finn Wentworth

ECHO LAKE BLUFFS 
($500 TO $999) 
Anonymous (3)
Richard and Laura Basanese
Sheila Blackman
Scott and Elizabeth Boyle
Bruce and Sharon Bradley
Michael and Kristina Brengs
Sayra and Bryson Brodie
Mary Jo Carew
Barbara Clark
Jan Coates
Barbara Cornyn
Owen and Kimberly Craighead
The Currin Family
Stuart and Mary Davidson
Nasreen and Mark Delaar
Douglas and Pamela Diehl
Carly Earnest
Judith H Eason
Lynn Fantom and Fred Stern
Marsha Gill and David Gallitano
Jean Ginevan
Sheldon and Jill Goldthwait
Kristen and Nelson Goodwin
Ron and Karen Greenberg
Marie Griffith and Leigh 

Schmidt
David Hales and Barbara 

McLeod
Scott and Chloe Hatcher
Ann and Leslie Heilakka
Dr & Mrs John and Muffie Hoche
Betsey Holtzmann
Josephine Iannelli and Gerry 

Langlais
Margaret Kelley

All gifts are gratefully 
received and recognized.  

Annual named levels 
are based on cumulative 
household giving totals, 

excluding in-kind donations 
between October 1, 2017 and 

September 30, 2018. Your 
contributions help us deliver 

a quality summer camp 
experience. 

Our loyal donors are our 
greatest asset. Donors of five 

or more consecutive years are 
recognized in bold type.   

Thank you!

We make every effort 
to ensure an accurate 

and complete listing of 
contributors. Please let us 

know of errors or omissions. 



That hill isn’t 
all bad!

Can you name 
another good use 

of the hill?



Eva and Andrew Kennedy
Ben Ketchen and Nuri Chandler-

Smith in honor of the 
DiBonaventuro Family

Joseph Mackay and Alan Parks
James and Joyce McFarland in 

memory of Gabe McFarland
Brooke Melzer in honor of Isabel 

De Laurentiis
Carl and Carol Melzer
Ocean Ledges Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
Terry and Jim O’Hare
Lynn Sleeper Orav
Frank and Karen Pensiero in 

memory of Bob Miller
Sara Pierce
Bruce and Anne Pomeroy
Julie and Jody Stagg
William and Maureen Stewart
Kim and Doug Storey
Kay Theede
John and Mary Treanor
Paul and Robin Vermylen

ECHO LAKE  
($250 TO $499) 
Gary and Diana Ansley
Courtney Berry
Kristi and Jeremy Bond
William and Eleanor Buchanan
Gail Caruso
Gary and Katherine Churchill
Sonia and Morgan Churchman
P Hamilton Clark III and Gail 

Clark
Melissa and Dave Cohn
Guy and Courtney Comer
Gary and Abigail Conrad
Matthew and Barbara Dancewicz
Jon and Nancy Dawson

Steven Depaul and Beth 
Rendeiro

Deborah DeWalt
Deborah Dyer
David and Susan Edson
Michael and Laura Farkas
Brenda Fernald
Andrea and Paul Fidlin
Peter and Jackie Finger
Annie Fischer and Fred Turner in 

honor Althea Turner
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Jane Gray
Shelia Greene
Margaret Hamner
Colin and Allison Heilman
Ambassador Charles Heimbold 

and Mrs. Monika Heimbold
Kristi Jacoby and Chad Thieken
Cynthia Jones
Lee and Ann Judd
Aija Kante and Frederick Cahn
Stephen Keiser and Karen Perry
Leslie Brown Leathersich
John and Jackie Lowe
Rebecca Madeira-Castle and 

Grant B Castle
Jon and Catherine Meyerle
Olivia Millard Davis in honor of 

Mary Clark Webster
Betsy Mills
Benjamin and Meta Neilson
Vance O’Donnell
Gerald H Osterberg and Rosalie 

Rafter
Giovanni Parmigiani and 

Francesca Dominici
Rita Redfield
Darren and Cindy Richardson
Kathy and John Roberts
Bill and Pamela Ryckman

Laura Savage and Jeff Leonard
Lyta and Bob Seddig
Ann Selmi
Barbara Shelley
Hon. Laurence and Mrs. Patricia 

Silberman
Laura Smallidge in memory of 

Steve and Beth Smallidge
Debbie Smith
Julie Sparks
Spirit Fund of the Maine 

Community Foundation
Sheridan and Barb Steele
Meryl Sweeney
Theodore Williams in honor of 

Logan Williams
Leonie Worster

FRIEND OF CBC  
($1 TO $249) 
Anonymous (5)
Carolyn Ainsworth
David and Meredith Amado
Alisa Andrews
Joseph and Mary Anghinetti
Oral and Heather Applegate
Belinda and Michael Astle
Julia Axtell
Cynthia Baker and Jon Zeitler
Kristin Barbieri
Lori and Matt Bartlett
Dr. Gillian Beamer and Orin 

Parvin
Lynn Bean-Ingram and Bartley 

(Lee) Ingram
Mary Bedigian
Michael and Marcia Bender
Courtney Benner
Erica Bever
Melinda Bieber and Norman 

Pozez

Courtney Bittenbring
Susan T Blaisdell
Alex and Heather Bogolyubova
Cindy and Steve Bohner
Michael Boland and Deirdre 

Swords
Joudian Bookal
Ernest and Carol Bouchard
Michael and Deedee Bouscaren
Madeleine and Robert Braun
Ellen Brawley
CH and Christine Breedlove
Bryson Brodie
Ted and Joan Bromage
Philip and Astri Brooks
Krystal Brouty
Carrie and J.Blake Brown
Emily and John Brown
Jody Brown
William and Marianne Buchala
James and Susan Buck
Jennifer and Allen Budziak
Nicole Cardano and Christopher 

Meister
Sarah Carlisle
Matt and Melissa Carroll
John and Stephanie Cartwright 

in memory of Pam Cartwright 
Fountain

Sarah and Andrew Catanese in 
memory of Barbara F Catanese

Christine and Christopher 
Catherman

Robert Chaplin
Stephanie Church
Constance M Clark
Jodi and Eric Clark
Lisa Horsch Clark and Bob Clark
Dianne Clendaniel and Steve 

Redgate
Heidi Clifford



Earl Collier and Maren Anderson
John Collier and Susan Ferrante-

Collier
Marion Colombo
Howard and Nancy Colter
Kate and Steven Conner
Michael and Lyn Cook
Derek and Vanessa Corson
Christopher and Kristin Cough
Anna Cousins and Leo Kobayashi
Barbara Craighead
John Crock and Adelheid 

Lamberty Crock
Jon and Harmony Crossman
Crystal and John Dagraca
Crystal Davis and Jeremy Lovely
Lansing Davis
Robert and Danielle Davis
Jean B Dean
Peter C Dekker and Marilyn S 

Sperling
Bony De Kumar
Cristina Devora
Thomas Diehl and Brenna 

Flaugher
Jackie Doar
Maria and Ryan Donahue
Stacy and James Downey
Tracy and Gregory Downing
Jennifer Duff-Burgess and Tim 

Burgess
Barbara Dunphey
Becca Edson and Jimmy Cooley
Dawn and Garrett Edwards
Allison and Jonathan Edwards
George and Tori Eichleay
Liese Elerin and John Klein
Kristina Elias-Staron and Richard 

Staron in memory of Helen 
Staron and Charlotte Baltram

Noelle and Anthony Ellis

Katharine Evans in memory of 
Rachel W Evans

Kathy and Brian Ewy
Edward and Ruth Feinberg
Beth Fendl
Jim and Rachel Fenton
Jennifer Ferland
Lauri Fernald
Redmond and Jean Finney
Susanna Fischer and Erik 

Mueller
Selena Fitanides and Chris 

Maffucci
Amber Flach
Robert and Margaret Flynn
Ed and Patsy Fogarty
Brian and Corinne Foley
Pat and Bob Foster
Eliza and David Foulke
Gary Fountain in memory of Pam 

Cartwright Fountain
Daniel and Thayer Fox
Skip and Sara Fraley
The Froehlich Family
Karen and Stuart Fuller
Christina Funk
Freya Gallagher
Rita Gallon
Cherie Galyean and Michael 

Curry
Rachel and Stephen Garrett
Elizabeth Gasparini
George and Jean Gilpin
Robert and Georgina Girard
Elisabeth and Peter Glass
Deborah and Cooper Glenn in 

honor of Sam & Teddy Glenn, 
Devin Wescott

Sue Goldman
Mary Beth Golden and Sherman 

Chong

Franklin A Goodwin in honor of 
Children

Molly Goodwin
David and Rennie Greenfield
Lynn Haaland and Michael 

Kohler
Elizabeth Halpern
Sarah Halpern
Inness Hancock
Ursula Hanson and Jay 

Friedlander
Sabrina Hatch
Mercy Hardison
Evelyn Harper and Daniel 

Robinson
Bob and Stephanie Harris
Muneer and Amie Hasham
Dixie Hathaway
John Hayes and Jocelyn Hayes
Barbara Heldt
William Helprin
David Hill
Robert and Bettina Hinckley
Nancy K Ho
William and Susan Hodgkins
Dave and Carolyn Hollenbeck
Stephen and Nancy Homer
Chris and Anne Hopkins
Chris and Tarin Horan
Amanda and Matthew Horton
Kendall Hubert
Martha and John Huckins
Morgan Ilika
John Izenour and Huyen Tran
Danielle Jeffers-Zyvoloski and 

Chris Jeffers
Tim and Jane Jenkins
Janna and Andrew Jensen
Susannah C Jones
Frank and Grace Jordan

Rob and Kate Jordan in honor of 
Finn Jordan

Margot Kane
Nancy Kane
Katherine Katz
Dorothy Kay
Rob Kelley and Miriam Epstein
Amy and Patrick Kelliher
Jennifer and Peter Kelmenson
Victor and Elinor Kelmenson
Hollie and Keith Kenniff
Rachel Kleinman and Ilan Eyman
David and Christina Kline
Carrie Knight
Kathleen Koch
Sally Kohn and Sarah Hansen
Arthur and Claire Kohrman
Yael and Adam Konowe
Brenda and Marc Kouyoumdjian
Vesta Kowalski
Rebecca Krueger
Mark and Sandra Kryder
Laila Kuznezov
RD and Joanne Lackey
Mrs. Ilse Lamerhirt in memory 

of my husband Henry
Constance LaPalombara
Christina and Derek Lapointe
Alicia and Jeremy Laurendeau
Cynthia Lawson
Jennifer Leathers
Kathleen Lewis
Rosalind Lewis
Jennifer Liebermann
Barbara and Simon Lincoln
Jeremy and Amanda Linhart
Hong Liu and Dr. Zhongwei 

Zhang
Kristi and Matt Losquadro
Robert Ludwig
Claudine and Kirk Lurvey



Guess how many animals 
Kyle brought into the nature 

cabin this summer?



Can you guess how many 
forts were built in the 
woods this summer?



Lori and Bram Lutton
Marty Lyons
Ward and Genevieve Mackenzie
Constance Madeira
Josh and Erin Madeira
Paul Madeira
Erika Malmquist
Jennifer and Ronald Mandler
Caitlin and Keith Mann
Debra Marsteller
Betty Massie
Marilyn Mays
Nicole McCullough
Kristin and Mike McKee
Nancy Mckelvy
Elizabeth McQuade
Kirsten Messina
Stephen Michaels
Anica and Abe Miller-Rushing
Melissa Morris and Miguel Perez
Paul and Donna Munro
Mark and Lynn Muller
Sharon B Musetti
Barb Neilly
Alberta Neilson and Peter Mundy
Tabbetha Newenham
William and Louisa Newlin
Kariane Noble
Caroline and Michael Noblet
Ulla Norris
Catherine O’Connor and Jeffrey 

Bingenheimer
Heidi and Ezra O’Connor
Susan Clark Ogden
Ann OLeary
Kent Olson
Kelly O’Neil and Thomas 

Boatright
Hilary Orr
Melissa and Peter Ossanna
Rosanne Oyer

Ken and Bev Paigen
Brad and Susan Parker
David and Carolyn Parks
Gerda Paumgarten and Larry 

Goldfarb
Madalyn Peditto and Paul 

Robson
Molly and George Peter
Rachel Peters and Patrick 

Thomas
Lucy and Vivek Philip
Hilary Phillips
Eliot Pierce
Polly Pierce
Stephen and Donna Pinto
Daniel Piquet in honor of Sylvie 
Carole Plenty
Elizabeth Pomeroy
Judith Pott
Roland and Annie Pott
Samuel Pott and PeiJu Chien-Pott
Andrew Purcell
Nancy Gray Pyne
Karen and Nathan Raab
Dawn Ray
Gary Ren
Charles and Esther Revis-Wagner 

in honor of Sally Kellogg
Matt Reynolds and Jennifer Ide
Melissa Reynolds and David 

Minker
Holly Riordan
Moira and Kevin Riordan
Scott and Stacey Rizzo
Gerald and Tina Rosenberg
April Royan
Phyllis Rubin
Jenn and Edmund Ryan
Keo Oura Sabath
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Edward and Martie Samek

Cheri and Andrew Sankey
Carol Sargent
Thomas and Jodi Sargent
Harry D and Hilda H Saunders
Deborah and Michael Sauri
Anna and Wayne Sawyer
Carol Schaefer
Deborah and John Schafer
Mario and Lena Schiffer
Ron and Barbara Schwartzbach
Ann and Ron Scott
Patti and Jerry Selig
Kathy Shaw
Samuel Shaw
James and Kathleen Shields
Leonard and Kathryn Shultz
Gina Silverman
Heather and Wayne Sinclair
William and Theda Skocpol in 

honor of Michael Skocpol
Rachel Smallidge and Jason Ball
David and Sylvie Smiley
Anna and Bart Smith
Cynthia Smith and James 

Yeadon
Susan Snyder
Emma Soules
Brenda Spoonemore and Sim 

Larkin
Stephen and Brenda Sprague
Elizabeth Snyder
Todd and Sarah Stanley
James Stanton
Jay Steinle
Toby Stephenson and Andrea 

Perry
Lura Strout
Janelle Stewart
Curt and Ann Strohacker
Gretchen Strong
Sylvia Strumpf

Adrienne Sullivan
Chris Swan and Denise Murphy
Julee Swanson
Christine Swersey
Ann and Talbot Taylor
Gillian and Bryce Teale
Robert and Linda Thayer
Mia Thompson
Walter and Mary Kate Tisdale
Angela and Timothy Torell
Helene Tuchman
Yvonne Unger
Peter Vassilev
Vicky Vendrell
Wendy Waldron and Neil 

Houghton
Lindsay Walsh
Ted and Susan Warholak
Michele and Ben Wasson
William and Cathy Waters
Heidi Welch and Patricia Tierney
Anne Wetzel
Anne Woodman and Jamie 

Whitehead
Lorie and Carl Wiebrecht in 

memory of Aldene and Sally 
Robbins

Charlotte and Troy Winger
Jerry and Marilyn Winkelstein
George and Linda Woolley
Margot Woolley
Kate Worcester
Scott and Jennifer Worcester
Janice Woychik
Ruth and Charles Yeiser
Alyce and Kevin Young
Ellen Zinner
Julia Zito and Tom LaLonde



Mom: How was camp today?

Camper: I signed up for Arts & Crafts 
again but John gave me sailing

Mom: Oh dear. Don’t you always sign up 
for Arts & Crafts? Do you need me to 

talk to John?

Camper: No! I loved it! Can you come to 
camp and watch me!?!

BUSINESSES, 
FOUNDATIONS, AND OTHER 
ORGANIZATIONS

Reaching our mission is made 
possible by the generous 
support of the following 
organizations through the 
sponsorship of a specialty 
camp or CBC event, or donation 
to our transportation or 
campership funds. 

Anonymous (2)
ABM Mechanical, Inc.
Agnes M Lindsay Trust
Atlantic Landscape 

Construction
Bar Harbor Bank & Trust
Bar Harbor Savings & Loan
Chalmers Insurance
Cotswold Foundation
Debbah’s
Dreamshore Cottages
E L Shea
Eleanor F Stich Recreational 

Trust

First National Bank
FishMaine, Inc.
Freshwater Stone
Friends of Acadia
Galyn’s Galley
Geddy’s Pub
J. McLaughlin
John Williams Boat Company
King Electric
Machias Savings Bank
MDI Biological Laboratory
Merrill Lynch Private Banking & 

Investment Group
Michael C Farkas, Esq, PLLC
Morris W Stroud III Fund
Nelson F Goodwin Co, Inc
Summer House Cottage Rentals
The Dead River Company
The Jackson Laboratory
The Kimball Shop & Boutique
The Knowles Company
Williams Irrigation Systems
Viking Lumber
William Blair
Witham Family Hotels 

Charitable Fund



IN-KIND DONORS
Anonymous 
123 Main St
2 Cats Restaurant
5 Forest Studios
AC Parsons Landscaping & Garden 

Center
Acadia Mountain Guides Climbing 

School

Acadia Repertory Theatre
Anchor Maine Studio
Liz Angelbeck
Art in Public Spaces
Atlantic Brewing Co.
Baker Kline Inc
Bar Harbor Tea Company
Bar Harbor Whale Watch Co
Barbara Shelley Art
Lori Bartlett
Beal’s Lobster Pier
Beeswax Candle Co
Ben & Bills Chocolate Emporium
Sheila Blackman
Cadillac Mountain Sports
Café This Way
Cariloha Bamboo
Carisa’s Hair & Nail Salon

Carroll Drug Store
Annette J Carvajal

Ephron Catlin
Causeway Club
Christine’s Gallery &   	
  Past Treasures
Gary and Katherine 	
  Churchill
Clark Point Catering
Classic Boat Shop
Coast of Maine
Colonel’s Restaurant 

Gary Conrad
Lyn Cook

Cool as a Moose
Corcl
Cranberry Hill Inn
Cynthia’s Skin & Nail 	
  Boutique

Edward and Suzanne Dalch
Del Sol

Downeast Pilates
Carroll Fernald
Fiore Artisan Olive Oils & Vinegars
Floret
Frost Farms
Gallery at Somes Sound
Marsha Gill
Nancy and Alexander Gleason
Kristen Goodwin
Shelia Greene
Gull Rock Pottery
Hairworks by Kim
Hammond Lumber
Chloe Hatcher
Susan Hokansson
Island Bound Treats
Islandscaping
Islesford Pottery
J. McLaughlin
Jean Forbes Art
Ali Kassels
Lisa Hall Jewelry
Melanie and Beau Lisy
LuLu Lobster Boat
Main St Mercantile
Kathe McDonald
McEachern & Hutchins
Milagro Coffee & Espresso
Milk & Honey
Morning Glory
Mother’s Kitchen
Mylan Specialty
Old Dog Bakery
Judy Perkins
Quietside Art Gallery
Quilt N’ Fabric
Pam Richards
Rogue Cafe
Quietside Cruises

Salsbury Organic Garden Supply
Kenneth and Sidney Salvatore
Samsara Winery 
Sally Santosuosso
Sargasso Salon
Savage Forest Enterprise
Sawyer’s Market
Sawyer’s Specialties
Sea Princess Scenic Nature Cruises
Seal Cove Pottery & Art Gallery
Shaw Jewelry
Side Street Café
Patricia Silberman
Sips
Skip’s Automotive Services
Somesville One Stop - Freshies
Southwest Cycle
Spruce & Gussy
Kim Storey
Swallowfield
The Batty Quilter
The Jackson Laboratory
The Shop
The Snowman Group
Thrive Juice Bar & Kitchen
Thurston’s Lobster Pound
Tractor Supply Co.
Howard and Paula Vogel
Adam and Jen Wales
Wallace Events
Waves Hair & Nail Salon
Wendell Gilley Museum
Westside Florist
Whistle Pig Farm
Wild Acadia Fun Park
Willis’ Rock Shop
Window Panes
Anne Woodman
Lee Worster



By all accounts our 2018 Loonch, led by a dedicated, 
hard working committee who met throughout the 
entire year, was the most fun, animated, and successful 
Loonch to date.  Planning started early in the year with 
the invitations (led by Liz Angelbeck) going out in early 
May.  The days’ weather was perfect – not too hot and 
no rain.  Ladies were welcomed by committee members, 
served a beverage, and then enjoyed perusing the 
raffle baskets (led by Ali Kassels) and the well displayed 
silent auction items (led by Anne Woodman and Kristen 
Goodwin) which included lots of art and jewelry and 
some wonderful specialty items such as horse back riding 
lessons.

When it was time for lunch, the doors opened to a 
transformed Eagle’s Nest with picnic theme décor (led 
by Sid Salvatore).  Pretty pink checkered napkins and 
centerpieces with loons in them added to the ambiance.   
The food was catered by Clark Point Catering (selected by 
Shelia Greene) who served delicious picnic style lunches 
served in pistachio green and brown recyclable boxes.  

The whoopie pie dessert provided the perfect finishing 
touch to the picnic.

Highlights of the event included a very successful paddle 
raise led by camper mom Nancy Gleason who challenged 
us all to raise our paddles high for 
campership and transportation funds; 
and the energetic fashion show (led by 
Marsha Gill) which highlighted clothes 
and accessories from The Kimball Shop, The Holmes 
Store, and J McLaughlin.  Our models were inspired by 
model Judy Eason who strutted to the beat of the music 
and set the other models into motion.

Overall it was a wonderful day and a very successful 
event which raised over $105,000.  I have served as the 
Chair or Co-Chair of the Loonch Committee for the past 
three years and want to thank all the ladies that have 
worked over the years to make this such a unique and 
special event.  None of this would be possible, however, 
without the amazing support of our community of 
businesses and sponsors, and all 210 
participants.  Thank you!

Paula Vogel, Committee Chair

The 11th Annual Ladies Who Loonch: Friends, Fun, 
Fashion & Philanthropy



Our Community

Judy Eason walks the runway.

2018 Loonch Committee:
Front row, from l-r:  Sally Kellogg, Chloe Hatcher, 
Paula Vogel, Liz Anglebeck, Cathy Shaw, Lyn Cook

Second row: Tricia Silberman, Sid Salvatore, 
Carroll Fernald, Lee Worcester

Third row: Kristen Goodwin, Deb Smith, Shelia 
Greene

Back row: Ali Kassels, Marsha Gill, Anne Woodman 
and Shelia Blackman

Nancy Gleason leads the record breaking paddle 
raise.

Thank you, Mary McCall, former 
Chair of the Board of Trustees and 
former Chair of both the Finance 
and Investment Committees, for 
your tireless dedication to Camp 
Beech Cliff over the last six years. 
Your commitment to Camp Beech Cliff has been 
instrumental in advancing our mission and financial 
stability during the critical period of re-opening 
the camp in 2012. We are grateful for your efforts 
leading us as we grew as an organization and 
improved the lives of our campers. 
Throughout the many years we have been 
associated with CBC, my five children have grown 
to love new camp experiences, become a counselor, 
learned to rock climb, dog sled, martial arts, 
cooking and participated in the JMG program. 
Although our summers in Maine seem too short, 
CBC makes them all worthwhile. Thank you for your 
dedication, dogged persistence in guiding us to 
become a stronger organization, and love for Camp 
Beech Cliff. 

Kerri Dowdell, Board Member

We rely on volunteer leaders 
like Mary McCall to fulfill our 
mission. Thank you to our past 
Board Chairs for their service 
and continued support.
 
Camp Beech Cliff’s Chairs of 
the Board of Directors from 
1996-present:

Vance O’Donnell
John Romano
Lee Patterson
Tony McKim 
Wells Bacon
Gary Fountain
John Macauley
Patti Selig
Mike McKernan

Camp Beech Cliff’s Chairs of 
the Board of Trustees from 
2012-present

John March
Vince Messer
Jim Progin
Mary McCall
John Fitzpatrick

2018 Soirée



Individuals
$241,667

Foundations
$39,925

Businesses
$42,208

Fundraising

Unrestricted Donations  $138,310 

Restricted Donations  $152,862 

Event Sponsorship  $11,879 

In Kind Donations  $9,700 

Event Tickets  $11,050 

Legacy Grant Facilities & Grounds  $392,000 

Program 
Revenue

Summer Camp Tuition  $567,422

Off Season Program  $18,177

Camp Store Sales  $1,359 

Non-Program 
Revenue

Rental Income  $70,164 

Interest Income  $266 

Other Income  $2,015 

TOTAL  $1,375,204 1

Your Impact
Revenue

Who is donating to CBC?

Who is coming to CBC?

Expenses
Programs  $112,309 

Personnel  
(73% is program staff)  $885,595 

General and Administrative  $213,606 

Facility and Site  $199,292 

TOTAL  $1,410,803 1

NET  $(35,599) 2

1 Accounting not audited at time of printing
2 Accounting for $45,000 in depreciation expenses

Restricted Fund Donations
Our CBC community 
generously came through 
once again and allowed us to 
award $61,820 in Campership 
assistance to local families. 
That’s 453 weeks of camp 
shared by 100 campership 
recipients.

For the first time in CBC 
history, the Transportation 
program budget was 100% 
covered by restricted donations 
80% of camp families rely on 
the buses to get to and from 
camp each day.

Bar Harbor 
24%

Mount 
Desert

9%

  SW Harbor 
10%

Tremont 
4%

70% 
local 

towns

30% 
summer 
visitors/

residents

Trenton  
6%

Other 
Hancock 

County 
Towns  

17%

International 1%

Other 
States 
24%

Other 
Towns in 

Maine 
5%

Transportation

Campership

Strategic 
Planning

Specialty 
Camps

Camper Garden

Outdoor 
Adventure Trailer



Week of Camp (Cost $570)
Bus ride to 
camp

Morning 
Circle

Boating
Lunch
Pottery
Sport & 
Games

Camper 
Choice

Bus ride home

Bus ride to 
camp

Morning 
Circle

Arts & 
Crafts

Nature
Lunch
Swimming
Camper 
Choice

Bus ride 
home

Bus ride to 
camp

Morning 
Circle

Boating
Lunch
Archery
Performing 
Arts

Camper 
Choice

Bus ride home

Bus ride to 
camp

Morning 
Circle

DIY
Challenge 
Course

Lunch
Swimming
Camper 
Choice

Bus ride home

Bus ride to 
camp

Morning 
Circle

Fracky 
Friday 
Carnival

Lunch
Double 
Camper 
Choice

Bus ride 
home

$220 
Camp 
tuition
(local rate)

$350 
Donations &Grants

A world-
class  
camp 

experience!
+ =

The rates CBC charges all camper families are almost 50% less than the actual costs to send their camper for a week.
Your generous financial support allows us to keep the weekly rates low and continue this important tradition.

Countless smiles, 
memories  

and new  
friends

2 Music videos 
produced

251 Nights
spent under

the stars

14,920 Car trips on 
Beech Hill Rd saved 

by buses

1,202 S’mores 
eaten

18 Bee stings :(
750 Camper 

lunches made

15,000  
Trips up the  

hill (that’s  
163 summits of Everest!)

7,500 Arrows 
fired

2,000 Pounds 
of clay fired

13 Acadia 
peaks 

reached
900 Hours 

building castles 
on Sand Beach

1,500 Camp songs sung

430 Chicken 
eggs collected

1,100 Boats 
launched

110 Games 
of gaga

26 Trips to the Bluffs

425 Feet of 
friendship  
bracelets

63 Miles 
hiked
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Calendar
Pickleball Mon/Wed/Fri  9-11am 

Tues/Thurs  5-7pm

Rock Stars 
(Adult climbing)

Mondays Beginning in 
November  5:30 - 8pm

Wall Nuts 
(Family friendly 
climbing)

Fridays Beginning in 
November  5:30 - 8pm

February School  
Vacation Camp

February 18-22  
9am-4pm

Summer Camp 
Early Registration 
Period

March 1-11

April School  
Vacation Camp

April 15-19   
9am-4pm

First Day of  
Summer Camp! June 17

12th Annual  
Ladies Who 
Loonch

July 10

Last Day of 
Summer Camp August 23

☺

Calling all former CBC staff and former 
campers 18 and older, we are launching 

a CBC Alumni Association! There are 
many former staff members and campers 

with whom we’ve lost touch and if you 
are one or know of one please email 

alumni@campbeechcliff.org to submit 
updated contact information for all 

future mailings, email communications, 
and news about exciting events from the 

Alumni Association!   Thank you!

Connect with CBC at  
www.campbeechcliff.org 
or on facebook.


